PRESIDENT'S OFFICE CABLE ADDRESS: "VERA" CODE A.B.C. (5TH ED.) EDMONTON. September 28th, 1938. ALBERTA, CANADA President Lewis W. Douglas, McGill University, Montreal, Que. Dear Mr. President: I have received a letter from Mr. Stanley F. Wright who is interested in the bringing of Chinese students to Canadian universities. He states in an attached brochure, entitled, "Project to enable selected Chinese students to take out courses of study at Canadian

universities", that this proposal is being laid before McGill University and other Canadian institutions. I discussed the matter with the Executive Committee of our Board of Governors, the other day, and, whilst they expressed sympathy with the plan, they asked me to discover, if possible, what the attitude of one or two of our larger universities was and McGill University

was mentioned in particular. Would you be good enough to inform me if McGill University has as yet assumed a favourable attitude towards the scheme.

Faithfully yours,

Wan. Ken.